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Therefore, the Boone County Attorney’s Office would have been within its discretion to 
withhold the autopsy report under the investigatory exception. 

 
We also note that, per your petition and the emails attached thereto, the Boone 

County Attorney’s Office neither responded to your records request within four business 
days as required by § 84-712(4), nor did the eventual denial of your request contain the 
information required by § 84-712.04(1). We will therefore take this opportunity to remind 
the Boone County Attorney’s Office, by sending a copy of this letter to Mr. Morgan, that 
all public agencies must comply with the obligations of the NPRS. 

 
Because the autopsy report has been produced, no further action by this office is 

warranted. Accordingly, we are closing this file. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
MIKE HILGERS 
Attorney General 

 
 
 

Ryan D. Baker 
Assistant Attorney General 

 
c: John Morgan 
 
55-053 

 
Omaha Police Department; Petitioner Tony Secrest, United Heartland Insurance Company (June 2, 2011); 
and File No. 08-R-152, Pierce County Attorney; Buttolph (December 16, 2008). 




